
A helping hand 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Fauna assistance 
 
Representatives from the Priority Sector 
Guarantee Group donated supplies to Manila 
Zoological and Botanical Garden (Manila 
Zoo) on December 20, 2022. 
 
A total of 27 supplies includes seven large 
trash bins, fifteen stainless steel pet bowls, 
and five stainless steel food trays as a 
contribution to the handling and care of 
animals. 
 

As part of the Corporate Social 
Responsibility thrust of the Philippine 
Guarantee Corporation 
(PHILGUARANTEE), employees from the 
Corporate Services Group (CSG) 
conducted a feeding program for children 
and adult cancer patients at the Center for 
Health Improvement and Life 
Development (CHILDHaus) in Ermita, 
Manila. 
 
On December 16, 2022, the CSG donated 
gift bags consisting of grocery items and 
necessities to cancer-stricken individuals 
for the improvement of their health and 
welfare. 
 
CSG employees also shared their valuable 
time and gave Christmas party prize 
money to those who participated in the 
light activities conducted. 
 
PHILGUARANTEE aims to take part in the 
Center’s mission of helping cancer 
patients by providing them temporary 
homes while undergoing medical 
evaluations and treatment in different 
government hospitals in Metro Manila. 
 



It has been the standing policy of the Manila Zoo to accept donations from both public and private 
entities and is in the continuous expansion of its collection of animals both locally and from other 
parts of the world. 
 

 
The public Recreations Bureau, through 
its Director in the presence of the Chiefs of 
the Administrative Division, Zoological, 
Property and Maintenance Division, and 
City Security Force and their duly 
designated representatives accepted the 
supply contribution. 
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